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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy and council member Paul Freeman.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar.  (Superintendent Garry Sierra and council member Steve Kahre were not present.)
McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe noted that she is almost finished with the Town’s annual report to Indiana State.  Lowe mentioned she had many calls concerning high usage over the holidays but most turned out to be extra usage from family visiting.  One lady on Boonville-New Harmony had quite a large leak, Lowe had Sierra verify the leak and it had not entered the sewer system therefore Lowe averaged her bill for that month.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Pat Gould from Lamac Engineering concerning study:

Mr. Gould discussed the feasibility study and explained it would cover our options of possibility reducing our lift stations.  The feasibility study would cost $5k and if we decided to continue with the work the $5k would go towards the program.  Gould asked council if they would like them to get started on the study.  Gould noted that the study would require some work with Garry Sierra & Lou Reutter.  Gould advised that the work would completed be using GIS software and for small towns the GIS software runs around $1,500.  Gould explained with this software, all maintenance using this software automatically updates all the records.  Council decided to accept Pat Gould’s offer to begin the feasibility study for the cost of $5,000.
2.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

No updates.
3.  Update on sprinkler meter overpayment from Dress Subdivision:

Stobbs noted that the council has decided to reimburse Dress Subdivision for the sprinkler meter charges dating back to Oct 2007.  Council deliberated and decided to right an amendment to the 1987-2 ordinance for meter installations.  Freeman made a motion, seconded by McElroy, the Ordinance 2010-2 passed by a 3-0 voice vote.

Stobbs also advised that the council had the second meter at the Bauerhaus investigated by a plumber and found there are some restroom lines going into the sewer system. Stobbs explained perhaps averaging during the summer months for the Bauerhaus & Dress second meters.  Council will table the issue until they can discuss further what to do about the Bauerhaus’s second meter connection issues.  In the meantime council decided to run business as usual concerning the second meter at Bauerhaus until another solution is offered.

4. Update on Fire Dept. contract:

Stobbs advised that we received a letter from Keith Kahre concerning the fire department contract.  Stobbs noted that during the meeting with the fire dept in January they requested that the fire department keep the same amount for 2010 that we paid in 2009 with no increase.  The letter reads that if there is no contract agreement made in 2011, that Scott Fire will charge their services to us based on our town’s AV like a fire territory.  Freeman noted that perhaps we should look at contracting with McCutchanville Fire Department.  Stobbs advised that council would contact McCutchanville & German Township Fire departments for more information.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Superintendent’s comments:  

Sierra was absent this evening but sent notice with clerk that he is keeping an office log of all office hours.

2.  Board member’s comments:

McElroy advised that he found an OSHA safety course at Ivy Tech that is on March 24th and March 25th for $255.  The course is available for credits.  McElroy noted that he would also want Sierra to come back and teach Lou what he had learned.
Stobbs stated that council has decided to help the full-time maintenance employees get their HSA accounts started by depositing a one time payment of $500 in each of their HSA accounts.  Lowe will deposit this one time start up contribution to Garry Sierra’s and Lou Reutter’s HAS accounts.  McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman, the motion passed with a 3-0 voice vote.
Council made a decision on the annual performance bonuses for the full-time employees to give Garry Sierra $750 and Lou Reutter $500.  Freeman noted that if they want to put their performance bonuses in their HSA accounts it would be a tax free check, if they would rather just have their check, it would be grossed up to clear the $750 and $500.  
Stobbs noted that the CFF grant program for low to medium income status had been completed.  We did not qualify so far but there are a few letters that have still not been returned.

Stobbs advised that the downtown revitalization program of up to $56,000 in possible grant money needs to be advertised.  Stobbs noted we can receive consultant proposals up until noon on March 15th.  Interviews will be during the week of March the 29th.  A firm must be selected & schedule a public hearing no later than March 31st. 

3.  Attorney’s comments:

No attorney comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

Roger Bippus asked if the council was making a special exception for the Bauerhaus and Dress Subdivision and what would stop other people putting in private meters and wanting the town to discount usage.  Stobbs explained that the ordinance passed tonight would prohibit any future private meters from being taken into consideration when calculating sewer charges.
The meeting adjourned at 9:14pm
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